
          

          

          

          

          

          

          

          

              

              

              

   

June 9, 2025 

Leslie Winter, M.S., R.T. (R) 

Chief Executive Officer 

Joint Review Committee on Education  

in Radiologic Technology 

20 N. Wacker Drive 

Suite 2850 

Chicago, IL 60606 

mail@jrcert.org   

 

RE: Program #2848 

Dear Ms. Winter, 

I am writing to inform you that Capital Health School of Radiologic Technology must 
immediately relocate to an alternate location. Last week, June 4, 2025, Capital Health 
learned that space it is leasing from Trinity Health at the former St. Francis Medical Center 
campus must begin shutdown activities immediately. Capital Health was advised by 
structural engineers, architects, and demolition experts that significant structural issues with 
another adjoining building at this campus pose a threat to the integrity and safety of the 
building these medical services are located in. To protect the safety of patients, visitors, 
employees and students, the healthcare system has no choice but to cease operations at 
this location without delay. 

Fortunately, we have ample physical resources to temporarily relocate a classroom, and 
office space with access to energized x-ray equipment to accommodate all School of 
Radiography operations for the immediate future until a permanent location is identified. 

Temporarily, the School of Radiologic Technology will be utilizing office space within 40 
Fuld Street, Trenton, NJ, 08638, a medical office building adjacent to Capital Health 
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Regional Medical Center. Program administration and faculty will have full access to office 
and meeting space to support operations. Student didactic classes will be held at the 
Capital Health’s Conference and Training Center located at 51 Scotch Road, Ewing NJ 
08628. Clinical and lab components of the program will occur at Capital Health Regional 
Medical Center and Capital Health Medical Center - Hopewell. 

We will keep you updated as the situation evolves, and we find a more permanent location. 

Please let us know if you have any questions or concerns. 

Sincerely, 

 

Theresa Levitsky, MA, R.T. 

Program Director 

609-599-5234 

tlevitsky@capitalhealth.org  

 

cc: Al Maghazehe, President and CEO 

Colleen Delso, VP Hospital Operations 

Christina Allen, Director, Educational Operations, Capital Health 

 Robert Remstein, D.O., M.B.A., FACP 

Meghan Hoppe, Senior Associate General Counsel, Capital Health 

New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection & Energy Radiologic Board of 

Examiners, (Cassidy.patterson@dep.nj.gov)       

   


